Village Hall Action Group

Minutes of the meeting held on May 8th at the Parish Council Offices

The meeting opened at 7.35pm Sue welcomed new group member Dermoth McDonald ( Mac.) who has joined the group after coming to the last Tea + Toast.

Present: Sandy Buckley Peter Cantle Mike Collins Sue Hobbs Donna Maclean Dermoth McDonald Megan Payne Sue Rodgers Ted Rodgers Lin Winter

Apologies: Val Gillings Richard Mason Judith Rodgers Ian Shonk

Minutes of the last meeting: read and accepted.

Matters Arising: need to clarify that disappointingly the lottery bid had been unsuccessful.

Transfer of funds and closure of bank account: Megan reported that a cheque for £3151.40 had been given to BUSCA. A letter has been drafted to close the VHAG Nat West account, needs Sue R to sign. Ted will check with David Rodgers if interest on account held by BUSCA goes to VHAG or them. A vote was offered to Megan again for all her hard work.

Finance Group report: Ted reported that the groups finances now stand at a total of £11,237. 52

Ted has written to David Wilson Homes and Miller Homes asking for their support but has had no answer as yet. Ted said he would also check if there is any further 106 money pending and contact Patrick Shaw of the RCC.

Steve Holloway is following up other lines.

 Sue is to contact Pro- Help again and My Place which is linked to lottery funding.

Donna to research funding for fitness and to attend Primary Care trust meeting scheduled for 13th May. ( Village hall could provide facilities for health care?)

Events group report: see attached sheet Small Fund Raising Group report written by L.W.

Lin would like competition forms for Humphrey Perkins (will contact Ian) Donna would like some for her classes.

More ideas for fund raising = Has Barrow got talent, Village fete, Festival of the river. All require manpower.
Liaising with other groups: as discussed before, the intention is to talk to groups individually and then hopefully hold another joint meeting. A meeting has been arranged with the Playgroup for 19th June – Sue R, Ted and Mac to attend. Other groups have expressed an interest to meet e.g. a Brownie group, the Youth Council. Peter to approach Youth Action Group.

Barrow Voice articles: Steve and Sue R have written articles for the BV. Steve’s about the competition and Kipper badges and Sue’s answering concerns expressed by some.

Encouraging new committee members: another welcome was extended to Mac who expressed an interest in providing facilities for youth in particular. All existing members to continue to try and recruit more new members.

Logos and letter heads: Ian has sent to Judith not Sue R. Megan volunteered husband Chris to design if e-mailed.

AOB: Organisers of the Quorn Food and Craft festival had contacted VHAG to ask if interested in stall – Lin to e-mail no on this occasion.

Date of next meeting: Tuesday 24th June PCO 7.30pm.

Meeting closed at 9.30pm
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